From:	Debbie Hemenway
To:	Liesl Barker
Subject:	Fwd: Nature Conservancy Land Gustavus Alaska
Date:	Wednesday, January 10, 2024 07:26:07


Liesel and Mayor Owens,


I'm a little late in getting this TNC letter to you for community objectons on the HIA request to obtain our Nature Conservancy lands. I am new to Gustavus and didn't know the history of how these lands came to our hands. I have since read the letters that other community members wrote and I can see there is strong feelings and objections to the TNC lands transferring to HIA. Rightly so, I see no benefits to Gustavus if this happens.
Thank you
Debbie Hemenway




---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Debbie Hemenway <dhemenway59@gmail.com> Date: Sun, Jan 7, 2024, 9:34 PM
Subject: Nature Conservancy Land Gustavus Alaska To: <alaska@tnc.org>


Dear Sir,

I am writing to strongly request that the Nature Conservancy lands in Gustavus not be given to the Hoonah Indian Association. The people of Gustavus use the Nature Conservancy lands in the Gustavus area everyday. They are our parks, our walking areas, our berry picking areas, they are the soul of our community.
We are not connected to Hoonah. There are no roads or bridges that connect us. Hoonah is 20 miles away by water or air. We do not recreate together, we do not share parks or berry picking areas together. Gustavus is it's own community and these Nature Conservancy lands should not be transfered to HIA who have no direct experience or usage with the land in our area. We do not wish our recreational lands to be developed or closed to our community use.

Thank you
Debbie Hemenway dhemenway59@gmail.com PO BOX 301
Gustavus, AK 99826
9073219659
